Westinghouse™) have engaged in unlawful repair restrictions.

As stated in the complaints, the Commission charged Harley-Davidson, which
manufactures motorcycles and related equipment, and Westinghouse, which makes and sells
outdoor generators and related products, with unlawfully conditioning their warranties on the use
of authorized parts in violation of both the Magnuson-Moss Warranty Act and the FTC Act. The
Commission also alleged that Harley-Davidson failed to provide a clear description of warranty
terms in a single document, a violation of the Disclosure Rule.

The consent orders obtained in these matters bar both manufacturers from continuing the
unlawful tying of their warranties to the use of authorized service or parts and prohibit them from
misrepresenting any material facts about the warranty. Importantly, the firms are also required to



policy statement—mark an important step forward, demonstrating our commitment to vigorously
protecting Americans’ right to repair. We are grateful to the Bureau of Consumer Protection staff
for their excellent work driving this effort forward.

Illegal repair restrictions can significantly raise costs for consumers, stifle innovation,
close off business opportunity for independent repair shops, create unnecessary electronic waste,
delay timely repairs, and undermine resiliency—nharms that can have an outsized impact on low-
income communities in particular.? It is critical that unlawful repair restrictions continue to be a
key area of focus for the Commission and that we continue to use all of our tools and authorities
to root out these illegal practices.
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